
 ​B​AND​ B​OOSTER​ R​EGULAR​ M​EETING 
January 16, 2019--6 pm 
 
Officers in Attendance: Jeanette Ross, president; Barry McGlothen, vice-president; Alisa 
Kilgore, treasurer; Stacey Smith, secretary 
Director: Tim Willis 
Membership: 11 (boosters)--3 (students) 
 
Welcome and Pledge 
Minutes Approval 
Motion: Mark Smith--Second:  Marty Ross 
Carried 
Communication Report:​ Nothing to report. 
Treasurer Report Approval:  
Current Checking $6305.84 
Savings $15,346.77 
The president reported that currently the boosters are looking at a potential $2200 surplus for 
our standing budget! This is due to new policies and procedures, especially with concessions. 
The moonpies fundraiser  total income was $16, 406.14 with an expense of $11, 383.13 for a 
net of 5, 023.01. This year concessions had a net of $15, 168.81. The income was about $2000 
less than last year due to less home playoff games. While the income was $26, 810.22, the 
expenses were considerably less this year at only $11, 641.41. Currently the students’ candy 
sales have brought in $1, 557.90 before expenses. 
Motion to approve the treasurer’s report: Marty Ross--Second: Mark Smith 
Carried 
Band Director’s Report:  
Senior Clinic auditions were last week with two musicians auditioning. Jaron Dangler was 
invited to represent SCHS in the 9th and 10th band as a baritone on Feb 7-8. 
Students were also chosen for TN Tech week on Feb. 14-15. The boosters pay the $20 
registration fee and split the room cost among themselves. March 17 will be the Solo and 
Ensemble night at 6pm at SCMS. All grades perform. The dinner theme has been Musicetti, hot 
dogs, and Taco Tuesday. It is on St. Patick’s day. We look forward to the social committee’s 
work. Marching Band Fundamentals (including color guard) begins Jan 23 (every Thursday 3-15 
to 5); however, the dates may change to Tuesdays. Tryouts are the week of April 27th: 
Mon-Tues guard; Drum Major 29th; Band April 30. Students must attend half of the days in 
order to audition. Students will perform at Valley Fest May 2. Perhaps the Band Banquet May 
1st might be held at Chapel Hill. 



Student Leadership Report:  ​Morgan Kilgore thanked the boosters for their continued support. 
The students have truly enjoyed their experiences. 
Fundraising Committee Report: 
MoonPies: ​They are GONE!  
Candy Bars: ​We only have 45 cases left and the variety are all gone. We started with 170 
cases. We have received the invoice, due February 7. 
Strawberries: ​Selling flat of 8lb (6.5lb last year) for $20--8 clam shells through Dayton based 
Cameroon Swafford. Cost will be about $8-10 with no taxes. The sale should begin tomorrow, 
Jan. 17. Cut off for  all orders is Feb. 12 
Fireworks Tent: This potential fundraiser will on​ly a 10% profit with a lot of responsibility. 
Discussion ensued. 
Social Committee Report: 
The final pep band meals are as follows:1/21 Katie Stoker;1/24 Boosters Pizza;1/30 Booster’s 
Hamburgers;1/31 Hardee’s;Feb 3 TBD;Feb 7 El Metate 
Uniform Committee Report: 
Next week the committee will launder the marching band uniforms. 
Old Business 
Orlando: ​With family payments we had an income of ​ $10,265.16. ​The trip cost $28, 966.92 for 
a total expense for the boosters of $18, 701.76. 
Six Flags Trip--April 4, 2020: ​Our performances will be at 10:30 and 11:30 est. It is a one day 
trip. With the time difference, the return won’t be too late. Boosters will pay for the bus​. ​Parent 
meeting will be announced later. 
New Business  
Floor was opened for discussion about the business with the boosters’ accounts at Mountain 
Valley Bank. Discussion ensued about the overall support of the program from both banks. A 
motion to move checking and savings from Mtn Valley to Citizens Tri County in an orderly 
manner was made as follows: Motion: Kim McGlothen--Second: Stephanie Higdon 
Carried 
The president announced that the bylaws indicate it is time to form a finance/budget committee. 
Lisa Kilgore (treasurer), Tim Willis (director), and herself serve as ex officio committee 
members. The following agreed to serve: Barry McGlothen (chair), Travis Dangler, Kim 
Mcglothen, and Mark Smith. We will reach out to Tonya Herron, who prepared taxes and has 
previously served on the budget committee in the past.The budget is to be presented in April 
and voted in May by the membership. 
Discussion ensued about a local Spring band clinic. The director is considering to change the 
two-day workshop to one-day workshop with TN Tech instructors. This may occur on a Saturday 
in March like the 21st or 28th. 
Adjournment 
Motion: Mark Smith--Second: Hope Jenkins  
Carried 
 

 
Next Booster Meeting: February 20, 2020 at 6pm 


